Valley Township Planning Commission Minutes October 4, 2017

The Valley Township Planning Commission held its meeting October 4, 2017 at the Valley Twp. Building. In attendance were Ernie Wright, Tom Bedisky, Glenn Simington, Dan McGann and Scott Edmeads. Absent were Jon Wetzel and Ralph Reedy. Also in attendance were Supervisors Mike Kull and Gary Derr and Zoning Officer Suzanne Kuziak.

Other Attendees: Dave Fox-township resident

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman Ernie Wright at 7:04 PM with the reading of the September minutes. The minutes were read and approved as read with no corrections by a motion by Dan and a 2nd by Glenn, motion passed.

Old Business: Mike indicated the supervisors approved the subdivision for Brian L Kile and Kathleen A Mertz. No action required.

A check was issued by the supervisors from the general fund for Planning Commission's bank account in order for the bank account to not drop below the required account balance.

New Business: Mike presented a plaque to Glenn Simington and monetary token of appreciation for his many years of service. A letter from Glenn was received and read indicating his move from the township in the near future. The Commission want to thank Glenn for his dedication and years of service and expertise. We wish Glenn and his family a safe move and many healthy enjoyable years in their new location. Best Wishes from the Valley Township Planning Commission.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM with a motion by Scott and a 2nd by Tom, motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted, Scott Edmeads, Secretary Valley Township Planning Commission